
Thursday 25 February, 2021 
 

Principal’s Report 
 
INFORMATION EXCHANGE NIGHT 
We hope that you found the information exchange night informative. It           
is really about meeting your child’s teacher and broadly discussing          
needs. Please don’t hesitate to get in contact with your child’s teacher            
should you have any questions or concerns. We much prefer to deal            
with issues immediately rather than weeks later. 
 
SCHOOL COUNCIL ELECTIONS:  
Just a reminder to please return the voting slips by Monday March 1.             
Both parents are able to vote in the election. Please place both voting             
slips inside the blank envelope. Then place the blank envelope inside           
the addressed envelope and return it to school. On receipt, the office            
ladies will record that you have participated in the election process,           
remove the addressed envelope and place the blank envelope inside          
the sealed box. This ensures that all votes remain anonymous.  
 
CHINESE NEW YEAR CELEBRATIONS: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you to Ms Jom and Ms Kua for organising a           
Chinese dragon ceremony for our students on       
Monday. It was great to hear about Chinese New Year          
and the ways in which this festival is celebrated. You          
can view this performance from our Facebook page.  

 



 
 
 

SCHOOL REVIEW 
On Tuesday we began the school review process. A DET (Department of Education) nominated reviewer, two                
principals, our School Council President and the Leadership Team had the pleasure of visiting classrooms and                
reviewing the achievements and data over the past four years. There was much to celebrate. After our final day                   
on March 9, I will provide an overview of the achievements, reflections and goals for the next four years.  
 
Next Tuesday (March 2) our reviewer will be holding a parent forum in our PAC from 9.15-9.45am. The purpose                   
of this forum is to provide an opportunity for parents to be involved in the process and to gain your feedback on                      
what is working well and what we could improve. We extend an open invite to our parent community.  
 
SCHOOL COUNCIL 
We held our first School Council meeting on Wednesday night with last year's School Councillors. I would like                  
to thank Airlie, Despina, Jo, Adam, Heidi and Nirali for their contribution to MWHPS over the years. Thank you                   
for your honesty, efforts and sense of humour that you brought to each meeting!  
 
Our next School Council meeting will be held on Wed 17 March. Our newly elected councillors will reside. At                   
March’s meeting we will be starting with the Annual General Meeting (AGM) from 6-6.30pm. Parents are                
welcome to attend this meeting. If you are interested in attending please register by emailing or phoning the                  
school.  
 
INFORMATION NIGHT SLIDES 
If you were unable to attend or wish to review expectations of year levels, you are able to find a copy of the                       
information night slides on Sentral. This can be done through the App by clicking on the “More” button on the                    
Portal screen and then choosing “Resources”, and your child’s year level.  
 
Let’s celebrate… 
 

- A great start to our school review! 
- The wonderful contribution of our outgoing school councillors 

 
 
Sharon Reiss-Stone 
Principal  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 



 
 
 

Assistant Principal’s Report 
 
 
Wellbeing Matters 
The information and activities below are from the Education Department Wellbeing page that I highlighted last 
week. This week, we take a more in depth look into what the six elements important to wellbeing are and what 
it actually means for you and your child.  

 
 
 
Carolyn Datson 
Assistant Principal 

 
 



 
 
 

Japanese News 

 
On 28th February 2021, the Japanese Summer Festival will be held as “Virtual Melbourne Japanese Summer 
Festival” so anyone can watch from home this year. Masahiro Sensei will be performing from 2.25pm. 

Started in 2010, the festival has been the event to strengthen cultural engagement and deepen the 
understanding of Japanese culture, including food, art, traditional music and performance. 

The theme of MJSF 2021 is “Kizuna (ties)- We, together” which represents the collective hope of both 
Australian and Japanese people to overcome the Covid-19 situation and to enjoy Japanese culture online.  

More information is available here 

https://www.mjsf.com.au 

 

Around the classes 

 
This week Christopher S., Theo R., Mia P. & Ameer B. attended 'Little Scientist" at John Monash Science 
School.  This week's workshop looked at the Physics involved in flying.  The highlight was making a contraption 
that would protect an egg being dropped from a 1st story balcony.  
 

 
 

https://www.mjsf.com.au/


 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 

 
 

 
 


